
IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

  
 August 
  Sunday 13th - P&F catering Avenel Market ï BBQ 
  Wednesday 16th ï School Library Bus 
  Thursday 17th ï Gr 3-6 Science Works visit 
  Saturday 19th & Sunday 20th  ï P&F Catering @ the Chocolate Festival ï Mitchelton Winery 

  Monday 21st P&F Meeting in staffroom after assembly & Science & Book week activities commence 
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Prep to 4 Tabloid Sports 
As part of our preparation for our Athletics Carnival, last week we held a Prep to Grade 4 tabloid athletics event. Our Grade 4 
students did a wonderful job in leading by example and it was delightful to see great leadership qualities emerging from our future 
Grade 5 students. As you will see from the photographs, the enthusiasm of all involved was intense and a great foretaste of what is 
sure to be a great day when we hold our Athletic Carnival on September 5th. 
 
Well done Carrye-Regional Recognition 
Over the last few months, our school has been visited by several principal groups and senior education leaders as part of our 
involvement in network based research projects. We have received much favourable feedback on our school culture and our 
approach to teaching and learning, the most recent being a written commendation by Cord Sadler who is the Executive Director for 
Education in the Goulburn Area. As part of his monthly report, Cord noted the following about the teaching and learning occurring in 
our Grade 5/6 unit:  
 
Carrye Malone, from Avenel Primary School in the Goulburn Area, has worked in both primary and secondary schools. Carrye is 
passionate about developing critical, analytical and inquiring readers amongst her Grade 5/6 group and seeks to expose her students 
to the full range of experiences offered by literature. By explicitly teaching students protocols and routines around collaborative work, 
and creating a classroom culture of high expectations, her students can self-manage reciprocal reading sessions and encourage 
each other to seek deeper meaning and inference in the text. Using digital recording from discussions, with playback during reflection 
time, enables Carrye to regularly assess and provide teacher or peer feedback to students; offering them support to take the next 
step in their learning. The class shares a language to describe their literacy learning; allowing specific and future-focused responses 
in these discussions. 
 
This is a fabulous endorsement of Carryeôs work and a broader endorsement of our teaching culture. Well done Carrye and a big 
thank you to all of our teachers who contribute to our great professional learning culture.  
 
Grade 5 Bike Education: 
For many years now, our school has actively promoted bike riding through school based events such as our Ride to School morning 
and the Grade 5/6 Bike Hike. As part of our PE program, each year our Grade 5 students undertake a Bike Education course to 
develop their bike handling skills and knowledge of road safety. As a long time bike rider, it is wonderful to see so many of our 
students riding to school and riding in our community. On Friday, I will be working with our current Grade 5 on their first steps in 
becoming more competent and safer bike riders.  
 
Grade 3 to 6 Scienceworks Excursion 
Next Thursday, our Grade 3 to 6 students head off to Scienceworks for an exciting day of hands on learning. Connecting to the 
learning they have been undertaking in natural science, this is sure to add to their knowledge. I look forward to hearing their recount 
of all they have learned upon their return.  
 
Parents and Friends ð BBQ at Avenel Market 
Thanks in advance to the parents who have volunteered their time to tend the BBQ at Sundayôs Avenel Market. The fundraising 
undertaken by our Parents and Friends group allows us to continually upgrade our learning resources and ensure that we are a well 
provisioned school. A signup sheet is available at the office and I am greatly appreciative of the work undertaken by our volunteers.  
 
 
All the best, 
Neil 

 

OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW é. 
 

WELCOME - This week we welcome Minseo Bae and her family to Avenel Primary 
School.  Minseo joins our Prep students. 
 
WANTED ð Retail Store plastic bags ie Target, Millers for the office.  Thank you. 

 
CLEARING SALE COORDINATOR TRAINEE ï We are looking 
for someone to work with Amanda Furletti-Wall, current clearing 
sale coordinator, this year to learn the ropes as this will be 
Amandaôs last year as coordinator.  If you are interested please 



leave your name at the office or ring Amanda on 0438 369 829 to find out more regarding what is involved with as coordinator.  
 
DONõT FORGET  OUR COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT SCIENCE WEEK AND BOOK WEEK AVTIVITIES 
Across the week we will be hosting a number of engaging and exciting events for our students and our community. An 
outline program for the week is below: 

 
GR 3-4 CAMP PAYMENT ï The cost of this camp is $180.00.  Payment due in full before camp commences.  For those who wish 
to pay this camp off by instalment, booklets are available from the office. 

 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS UPDATE 

 
See flyer at the end of this newsletter for information regarding  the Avenel Market BBQ ð Sunday 
13th August and Mitchelton Chocolate Festival ð Sat 19th & Sun 20th August 
 
Our next meeting will be on Monday 21st August in the staffroom following assembly.  All welcome 
to attend and become involved. 
 

 
AROUND THE ROOMS 

 
To ï Meg Walker and Josie Perry 
 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK é..  Congratulations to 

Camilla Bull ï for her improvement when sounding out and writing words independently.  J 
John McAllister ï for his ability to use a range of vocabulary to create interesting starts in narrative 
writing. J 
Willow Harper ï for her inclusiveness of others when leading a small group. J 
Lewis Lorenzo ï for making connections and converting between fractions and decimal numbers.  J 
Cale Robertson ï for seeking and applying feedback on his narrative writing. J 
Bas Costa ï for persistence in mathematical problem solving, searching for mult9iple answers and 
patterns when problem solving. J 
Jorja Ferguson ï for her precise evaluation of her learning, identifying what she achieved and how she 
can improve. J 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

William Allison - For showing focus and attention when instructions are being given. J 
Bella Smith - For her increased confidence and willingness to have a go with all of her learning tasks.  J 
Mahni Thomson - For identifying positive thoughts and applying this to her learning. J 
Evie Merrifield - For using every challenge as an opportunity to develop her skills and understandings. J 

 
  

Monday 21st Tuesday 22nd-12pm Wednesday 23rd ï 
10am 

Thursday 24th ï 
7pm 

Friday 25th 

Future Earth 
Science activities 
for our students. 

Bridge Building 
Challenge ï all 

community 
members welcome 

Dion Drummond 
Performance - all 

community 
members welcome 

Evening 
Community 

Performance ï 
Richard Scholes. 

all community 
members welcome 

Book Week Dress 
Up. 



COMMUNITYITY CORNER  
 
Announcing ð The Avenel ïv- Fruit 
Fly Art Competition 
  
BOTTLE-TRAP DECORATING  

  
Turn your 2 litre plastic milk bottle 
into a work of art.  Prizes for the 
bottle judged best or funniest at each 
grade level.  An additional prize will 
be awarded on a random basis. That 
is, disregarding the quality of the art-
work each decorated bottle will have 
the same chance of being a winner. 
 
 1st Prize ï Family pass to Royal 

Melbourne Show 
2nd Prize ï A Fly-Buster t-shirt 

 
 
Conditions of entry 
Each bottle needs to have a fitted screw top. 
Competition open to all primary grades regardless of school. 
Judging will be done by the Avenel Action Group. 
All bottles must be presented for judging by week ending 
September 8th. 
Bottles must be painted but not ódressed with fabricsô. (Stickers 
allowed.) 
Do not clothe your bottle with material as it may prevent 
the bottle operating as a trap for fruit flies. 
You may keep you bottle only if you have a fruit tree upon 
which to hang it. 
 
 
SHOWING AT THE EUROA CINEMA OVER THE NEXT 
WEEKS 
Thurs 10th ï 10.30am The Zoo Keepers Wife (Fundraiser for 
Friends of the Hospital - $20 includes lunch) 
12th/13th ï The House 
Thurs 17th ï 7.00pm ï Despicable Me 3 (fundraiser ESC) 
18th ï Things to Come 
19th/20th ï 20th Century Women 
26th/27th ï Chicken People 
 

Tickets $10 ï Preschool children free.  Ice-creams, popcorn etc 
available from the Kiosk. Screening times: 8.00pm Friday; 
8.00pm Saturday and 4.00pm Sunday. 

 
AVENEL TENNIS CLUB  

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
When - Monday 14th August 

Where ï Avenel Tennis Clubrooms 
Time ï 7.00pm 

 
All members and parents of junior members 

 invited to attend.  
 New members welcome to join us. 

 
Could members please spread the word so that we have a 

good attendance.  Thank you. 

 

Avenel Primary School 
Lunchtime Dance Term 3 

Lunchtime Dance will run again in Term 3 for students in 
Years 1-6. Dance is a great way for children to have fun 
while getting fit at the same time.  
 
The cost is $35 for the 6 week program with each lesson 
running for 30 minutes. The classes will take place at 
lunchtime on Mondays and begin Monday July 31st and 
conclude Monday September 4th.  
 
In the last dance session students will perform their dance 
routine for family and friends giving them a sense of 
achievement. A notice will be sent home a week before this 
performance.  
 
If you would like your child to participate please obtain a 
registration form from the school office or visit 
creativedanceanddrama.com and request a form via the 
contact page. 
Georgia Lombard 
Creative Dance and Drama 
 
PILATES AND TAI CHI.  
Tai Chi - Wednesday- 5-6pm 
Pilates - Monday 5-6pm or Wednesday 6-7pm 
 
Cost is $15/class with block or $20/class casual. 
All classes run from our Seymour Clinic- 33 Anzac Ave. 
Please contact us on 57923234 or 0488488172 to express 
interest or have any questions. 
 
 

SACRAMENT AT ST. JOSEPHõS: 
Dear families,  
 
If you have any children who would like to make the 
Sacrament of Confirmation, then the following will apply to 
you. This is for children who have been baptized and who 
have previously received the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
(or this can be done with your children before this 
Sacrament).  
 
On Wednesday the 9th August - we will hold our óParent 
Faith Formation and Information Nightô for the children 
preparing for the Sacrament of Confirmation. This meeting 
will be held at 6:00 p.m. in the 3/4/5/6 room, at St. Josephôs, 
Nagambie.  
 
Then on Sunday the 13th August - we will have our óRite of 
Enrolmentô Mass for these children preparing for the 
Sacrament of Confirmation. This Mass will be held in St. 
Malachyôs Church at 10:00 a.m. This Mass is where the 
children and families commit to their involvement in the 
Sacramental Program. 
 
If you have any queries, please contact Liz Tang at St. 
Josephôs, on 57942608. 



 

Sunday 13th August ð 
Jubilee Park, Avenel 

9.00am ð 1.00pm 
 

The Avenel Market features 
the work of local 
craftspeople from jewellery 

to wood and metal pieces, as well as fresh fruit and 
vegetables, plants, mushrooms and local olive oil products 
along with wine and wonderful eats. 
 
There is also a free kids art table and live music - sure to 
be something for every member of the family. 
 
 

  

AVENEL PRIMARY SCHOOL & KINDER  

FUNDRAISER  
21ST OCTOBER 

COMMENCING AT 6.30PM  
 

MORE INFORMATION TO COME IN NEXT WEEKS NEWSLETTER  
 


